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1. MEMORANDUM FROM MELISSA FERRARO/VILLAGE
ADMINISTRATOR TO MAYOR ROSSILLO AND THE BOARD OF
TRUSTEES




VILLAGE OF DOBBS FERRY
OFFICE OF THE VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR
112 Main Street
Dobbs Ferry, New York 10522

To:  Mayor Rossillo & Board of Trustees
From: Melissa Ferraro, Village Administrator

Re:  Parking Permits

The Village parking permits will expire on May 31, 2022. Applicants are seeking to purchase
permits for the upcoming fiscal year of June, 2022-May, 2023. Since the Board of Trustees is in
the process of discussing options for parking throughout the downtown, and to enable the Board
of Trustees to have sufficient time to thoroughly review and investigate any and all options, staff
is proposing that the Village issue a disclaimer to be given to all permit applicants explaining
that the Village may designate any and all permits to various locations at any time during the
pendency of the permit. It remains Village policy to not issue any refunds for permits purchased.

I ask that this item be placed on the 5/24/22 Board of Trustees agenda for discussion. No
Resolution is necessary at this time.
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